North St. Paul Area Hockey Association

Draft of the September 12th, 2012  Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Call to Order:
7:00pm, October 12th, 2012 @ NSP Legion
Roll Call:
Steve Czech, Cheryl Ettlinger, Erick Larson, Tim Rieser, Brian Hartman, Lisa Semlak Nicole Wilms, Glenn Osland, Kevin Wold, Julie Barrett, Daryn Lovdokken, Pat Manteuffel, , Jason Stoll, Brian Hartman, Dennis Greeley
Motion to approve October meeting minutes 1st Nicole 2nd Brian– unanimously approved.


Officers’ Reports:

Secretary (Cheryl Ettlinger)

President (Steve Czech) .   Steve stated that any coaches that are having student coaches they have to be at least one age group older and have to be at least 13 – 17 years of age.
2nd Vice President (Erick Larson) -  

Erick stated that D2 is looking for a recruitment and retention rep.  
He also stated that Mouthgards do not need to be tethered and

Goalie legs must be covered to the ankle.
1st Vice President (Daryn Lovdokken).  -  
Accountant’s Report (Gary Stadler) –   Gary Handed out the financial statements and went over expenses for the month.
Motion to approve financial statements Pat – Julie Unanimous
Treasurer’s Report (Julie Barrett)   -   Julie stated that she still has registration checks to deposit.
Members’ Forum – - 
Director’s Reports:  
 Committee Reports
Ice Scheduler (Dennis Greeley) – ice is great and scheduled
Ways and Means – 
Fundraising   (Nicole Wilms)  -   Nicole stated that the Skate-A-thon went well – especially the younger groups.
She is working on parent’s night out.  
Try free hockey day is November 3rd  flyers are created and going out soon.
Mite I, II and Advance Mites (Jason) Player Development made motions for the Mite coaches for the 2012 – 2013 hockey season.
Mite 1 – Chris Loida and Tim Stepan – Nicole 2nd Approved

Jason stated that he is going to split the Mite 1 and 2’s into levels.

Mite 2 – Troy Barrett, Mike Simons – Brian 2nd – Approved
2nd grade year – Mike Marah 2nd – Julie – Approve

3rd Grade year – Bob Dustin – 2nd Tonia - Approved

Squirt (Jason Kuchenmeister) –
Peewee -
Bantam /Jr. Gold (Pat Manteuffel) – Pat stated that he spoke to player development regarding the coaches for junior gold.  Player development said it was ok for previous players from the association to coach.  Motion from player development that Nick Czech, Chris Czech and Tom Jensen coach Jr. gold for the 2012 -2013-hockey season.  2nd by Dennis – Approved
Manager (Glenn Oslund) –  Glenn stated that the manager stuff is still being compiled.  October 16th there is a manager / coaches meeting at Tartan.  Glenn had stated that he would like the duties of the managers of the teams on the website so they know what they have to do.

After having apparel companies come in and display their clothing options the board voted on our apparel vendor for this year – it will be Benchwarmers.

Equipment  -  Erick stated that equipment is ready to go.  He is working on getting the jerseys done.
Player/Coach Development/ACE/HEP (Brian Hartmann) There as a motion from the player development committee that Kurt Ronquist be the C squirt coach 
2nd by Wold – Approved.

Motion for C Peewee coach of Rick Murnane and Wayne Horan – co-coaches 2nd by Tonia – Approved.
Motion for Peewee B2 coach – Pete Donovan – Nicole 2nd – approved.

Brian stated that tryouts are over and the player development committee is going to actively look into merges or co-ops with other associations.  There is talk of a possible Tartan merger.
Volunteer – (Lisa Semlak)  -  Lisa stated that she is mostly concentrating on getting the hours filled and in.
Registration (Christy Loida) –  Christy stated that there are approx. 50 mite 1 and 2 and u8 sighned up  29 advanced mites.
Christy stated that she is going to go through and make sure that all forms are in from everyone.

It is mandatory that everyone does a background check by Friday, October 12th.

Tournaments (Tania Mulvaney). –  Tonia stated that the Squirt A’s and C’s are full.  Still have room in Peewee and Bantams.  Still figuring out the ice for the C tournament.
Girls Coordinator –(Kevin Wold) –   Girls tryouts went well and are finished.  It looks like there are going to be 3 or 4 8u teams in the coop.
Senior Advisor (Rich Hellquist)
Election Committee –
Concessions ( Tim Rieser)  - Tim stated that the freezer is ordered.  The concession stand plan will remain the same as in previous years.
There was talk about doing the BBQ stand again this year but doesn’t sound like it is going to happen.

Old Business
Apparel presentations

Concessions

New Business:  
Meeting adjournment – 8:15pm –Dennis 2nd by Nicole
Respectfully Submitted by,
Cheryl Ettlinger
